                                                                        Vienna, September 22nd, 2009

Dear 

As an ordinary citizen of Austria, I would like to congratulate you on the fact that according to your constitution you are able to decide yourself on the Lisbon Treaty (EU ‘reform’ treaty) yet again. In Austria, we have unfortunately and indemocratically been denied this right, in spite of the fact that a large majority of the population would be in favour of a referendum here too – demanded in several large demonstrations. 

You are in the privileged position of being able to decide yourself on your fate and that of your children. Use it well and with foresight for all of us! 500 million EU citizens would wish to be able to do the same. How you vote in the referendum is your own free decision, of course.  

If I could vote here in Austria, I would vote No to this treaty:

Firstly, because during the French EU Presidency in 2008, it became increasingly clear that the EU should become a military alliance with close ties to NATO. This would further damage Austria’s neutrality – and no doubt Ireland’s too.

Secondly, because this treaty does not do anything to put a stop to the increasing wage dumping in the EU. There have already been alarming verdicts on this issue from the European Court of Justice. A new EU tax could also be imposed soon. Your fishing grounds are being depleated as are our farmlands, besides the increasing general absence of morals and ethics.

Thirdly, because this treaty would make a decisive contribution to the “formation of a new empire”, as the President of the EU Commission José Barroso publicly declared (Telegraph.co.uk 18.07.2007). National sovereignity and neutrality in Ireland, Austria and elsewhere would then mean almost nothing. 

The guarantees with which you are now being lured to vote 'yes' for the Lisbon Treaty are juridically unbinding declarations of intent – and as such totally meaningless. The European Nations were told that they would sign ONE Treaty, instead each Nation has her own version, and the EU-Parliament sanctioned the Treaty without the existence of a consolidated version. This ist not the democratic EU we wish to live in. So Poland, the Czech Republic and even Germany have NOT ratified the Treaty as YET!  

You as a free Irish citizen have NOW the 2nd opportunity to stop this treaty. In this way, the independency and sovereignity of all European nations could be preserved and the path to a new, better and democtratic EU would be paved. 

With very best wishes from Austria,

from a citizen who is not allowed to vote

P. S.:   I obtained your address from the public telephone book - I hope you do not mind receiving an unsolicited letter like this. If you share our concerns, please pass this letter on to as many friends, acquaintances and colleagues as possible. Thank you very much!

